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Reference:   FOI.3226.20 

Subject:    COVID-19 in Bryngofal Ward 

Date of Request: 27 May 2020 
 

Requested: 
 
1. Have any patients or staff on Bryngofal Ward Prince Phillip Hospital Llanelli shown symptoms 

of Corona Virus during the period 27th January 2020 to the present date?  
 
2. Have any patients or staff on Bryngofal Ward Prince Phillip Hospital Llanelli tested positive for/ 

been treated for Corona Virus during the period 27th January 2020 to the present date? 
 
3. Were any patients on Bryngofal Ward Prince Phillip Hospital Llanelli nursed in isolation as a 

result of Corona Virus symptoms during the period 27th January to the present date? 
 
4. Were any members of staff on Bryngofal Ward Prince Phillip Hospital Llanelli advised to stay 

at home as a result of symptoms of Corona Virus during the period 27th January to the present 
date? 

 
5. Was PPE provided to staff on Bryngofal Ward Prince Phillip Hospital Llanelli during the period 

27th January 2020 to the present date? 
 
Response: 
 
1. Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) confirms patients and/or staff on Bryngofal Ward, 

Prince Philip Hospital (PPH), did display symptoms of the coronavirus during the period 
requested. 
 

2. The UHB confirms no patients and/or staff on Bryngofal Ward, PPH, tested positive or  were 
treated for the coronavirus during the period requested. 

 
3. The UHB confirms that some patients on Bryngofal Ward, PPH, were nursed in isolation as a 

result of displaying coronavirus symptoms during the period requested. 
 
4. The UHB confirms that staff members on Bryngofal Ward, PPH, were advised to stay at home 

if they were displaying coronavirus symptoms during the period requested. 
 
5. The UHB confirms that Personal Protective Equipment (PPE), in compliance with Public Health 

Wales (PHW) guidance, was provided to staff on Bryngofal Ward, PPH, during the period 
requested. 

 

 


